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SPRING HILL CIVIC LEAGUE 
2012 COMMUNITY 

CALENDAR 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 
General Meeting 
Monday, Sept. 10th, 7:00 PM,  
Brady Memorial Home, 1151 
South Side Avenue 
 

OCTOBER 
 
General Meeting 
Board Nominations, Monday, Oct. 
1st, 7:00 PM, Spring Hill 
Elementary School auditorium 
 
Community Cleanup 
Saturday, October 13th, 10:00 AM, 
Homer Street Firehouse 
 
Halloween Parade 

 
Saturday, Oct. 20th, 11:00 AM, 
Brady Memorial Home 
 

NOVEMBER 
 
General Meeting 
Board Elections, Monday, Nov. 5th  
7:00 PM, Spring Hill Elementary 
School auditorium 
 

DECEMBER 
 
Christmas Tree Lighting 
Sunday, Dec. 2nd, 7:00 PM, 
Rockledge Street Lot 

 
FALL COMMUNITY 

CLEAN UP 

                         
Saturday, 

October 13th, 10:00 AM 
We will be meeting at the 
Firehouse on Homer Street and 
spreading throughout the 
neighborhood, for our bi-annual 
street clean up of Spring Hill on 
Saturday, October 13th, at 10:00 
AM.  Bring gloves if you have 
them.  We will supply trash bags. 

There will be refreshments (and 
pizza afterwards if we receive a 
big enough turnout). Thanks! 
___________________________ 

 
HALLOWEEN PARADE 

 
Saturday, October 20TH  

 
The Spring Hill Civic League will 
hold its annual Halloween Parade 
for children, ages 1-12, on 
Saturday, October 20th.  The 
parade will assemble at Brady 
Memorial Home and proceed to 
the Rockledge Street lot where 
costumes will be judged and prizes 
awarded on the following 
categories: Prettiest, Cutest, 

Funniest, Scariest, and Most 
Original.  Treat bags will be 
distributed after the judging takes 
place.  This year we will also have 
a category for best adult costume.  
So come dressed for the judges 
and to show off your costume! 

The registration deadline for this 
event is October 6th.  Please fill 
out the registration form on the last 
page of the newsletter.  The cost is 
$5.00 per child with a maximum of 
$20 per family.  Grandchildren, 
nieces, nephews, and other 
extended family members are 
welcome.  The form can be mailed 
to the address listed on form, or 
turned in at either of the 
community General Meetings on 
September 10th or October 1st.  
No registration forms will be 
accepted on the day of the event.  

Sign-in on the day of the parade 
will start at 11:00 AM at Brady 
Memorial Home.  Parents or 
responsible adults will be given a 
ticket for each child registered to 
redeem for their treat bag at the 
Rockledge Street lot.  The parade 
will start promptly at 11:30 AM.  
Please make sure you sign-in your 
children before 11:15 AM.  
Children must be registered and 
accompanied by a parent or 
responsible adult for the entire 
event to participate. 

If you cannot attend the parade, 
you may come to the parade 
registration table from 11:00 – 
11:30 AM to get your tickets and 
pick up your children’s treat bags 
at the Rockledge Street lot. Be 
sure to pick up your bags right 



SPRING HILL * CITYVIEW TIMES           
                          COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER  
 

Fall Edition                            
  Vol. 12 No. 79                                     September-October-November 2012             

WINTER IS AN ETCHING, SPRING A WATERCOLOR, SUMMER AN OIL PAINTING, AND AUTUMN A MOSAIC OF 
THEM ALL.  STANLEY HOROWITZ 

 
...A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO ALLEGHENY GENERAL HOSPITAL FOR PRINTING OUR NEWSLETTER... 

 

away.  Bags will not be held after 
the parade. 
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IMPORTANT PHONE 
NUMBERS 

 
Emergency              911 
 
Mayor’s Response Line             311 
 
Allegheny County      412-687-2243 
 Health Department 
 
Allegheny General     412-359-3131 
 Hospital 
 
Animal Control         412-255-2036 
 
City Council Dist. 1    412-255-2135 
 Council President Darlene Harris 
 
City Jobline         412-255-2388 
 
Dog Licenses         412-255-2575 
 
Duquesne Light      1-888-393-7100 
 Power Outages      1-888-393-7000 
 
Narcotics Division     412-323-7761 
 
North Side         412-231-6500 
 Chamber of Commerce 
 
Northside         412-322-0290 
 Community Development Fund 
 
Northside         412-330-2559 
 Leadership Conference 
 
Parks & Recreation   412-255-2539 
 
Pittsburgh Parking     412-560-2511 
 Authority 
 
Public Works         412-255-2790 
 Division 1         412-323-7209 
 
State Representative 412-321-5523 
 Rep. Adam Ravenstahl’s Office 
 
State Senator          412-621-3006 
 Senator Jim Ferlo 

 
CIVIC LEAGUE WEB SITE 

www.shcl.org 
Past editions of the newsletter 

are available online. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
To the neighbors of 
the community… 
 
We are interested in announcing 
community events, the names of 
new neighbors who have moved 
into the community in the past 
year, as well as weddings, 
anniversaries, birthdays, special 
achievements, recipes, garden 
hints, household hints, church 
announcements, birth 
announcements, obituaries, etc.    
We are also interested in the 
history of Spring Hill. 
 
Newsletter article 
submission… 
 
Please submit articles for the 
winter edition (December–
January-February) by 
November 15th  
 
by mail to: 
     Spring Hill/Cityview Times 
     P.O. Box 100167 
     Pittsburgh, PA  15233 
 
by email to 
      SHCLeditor@hotmail.com 
 
 
 
NEWSLETTER DELIVERY 

 
Newsletters are distributed in 
the Spring Hill community by 
volunteer block workers.  A 
yearly subscription by mail for 
those who are not residents of 
Spring Hill is available by 
sending $6.00 to: 
 
Spring Hill/Cityview Times 
P.O. Box 100167 
Pittsburgh, PA  15233 
 
 

 
 

UNITED WAY GIVING 
 
The Spring Hill Civic League 
has been a United Way's 
Contributor's Choice for the past 
several years.  Your generosity 
has helped to fund community 
activities and defrays routine 
overhead expenses.  A grateful 
Thank You to all who support 
the community through the 
United Way.  The civic league's 
Contributor's Choice code 
number is 207. 
 
 

 
SPRING HILL 

CIVIC LEAGUE 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Vice President & Acting 
President:         Ben Soltesz 
Secretary:         Beth Miller 
Treasurer:         Karen McLellan 
Directors:          Mary O’Toole  
                          James Rizzo   
                          Bob Sobocinski                          
                          Tammy Waraks      
                          Dee Witsch 
 
 
 

 
SHCL 2012 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

General email address 
contact@shcl.org 

 
Vice President & Acting 
President Ben Soltesz  

412-231-0303 
bensoltesz@gmail.com 

 
Treasurer Karen McLellan 

412-231-5697 
kmm541@comcast.net  
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SPRING HILL CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD 
OPENINGS 

 
We are actively canvassing for community 
members willing to serve on the Board.  Please 
help us.  Volunteer.  If you are willing to serve 
please contact any board member. (See SHCL 
contact information on page 2.) 
 
Nominations to the board will occur at the 
October General Meeting and the elections held 
at the November General Meeting. 
  

 
 

SPRING HILL CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD 
CHANGES 

 

 
 

Our board President, Joan Russell, will be 
moving out of the area this fall.  We thank her for 
her dedicated service for the last 6 years.  Ben 
Soltesz, our Vice President will serve as acting 
President through the end of the year. 
 
We are appointing a new addition to the board, 
Bob Sobocinski.  Bob won the Northside 
Leadership Conference Spring Hill Civic 
League’s community award in 2010.  As 
President of Spring Hill’s non-profit youth fitness 
center, Steel City Boxing Association, Bob 
demonstrates a contagious passion for 
improving the neighborhood. As a liaison 
between the SCBA and the Spring Hill Civic 
League, Bob has coordinated fundraising events 
and community service.  His demonstrated 
personal commitment and engagement make 
him a valued contributor. 
 
Other board changes include the appointment of 
James Rizzo and the resignation of Michael 
Keenan.  Michael plans to continue his 
engagement with the community by participating 
in the Tree Vitalize project and the Spring 
project.  James has been helping with 
community events over the last several years 
and is a welcome addition. 
 

 

 
MOSAIC MURAL WALL UPDATE 

 

 
 

A meeting with the Department of Public Works, 
Council President Darlene Harris, Linda Wallen, 
Chris Waraks, Amanda Green, Werner Krupp, 
and members of the Spring Hill Civic League 
took place recently to discuss the progression of 
the Mosaic Mural Wall project.  Large stones like 
those on the corner of Chestnut and Spring 
Garden will be placed along the lower 
perimeter/corner of the lot and the ground will be 
re-graded.  Soon after, the city will install the 
footer for the Mosaic Mural wall to be built on.  
Take heart, progress has been slow, but it is 
happening! 
 

 
 

 
SPRING HILL CIVIC LEAGUE 

 ON FACEBOOK! 

 
If you have not checked out SHCL on Facebook  
yet, there is no time better than now!  We will  
doing some Facebook promotions and contest  
to help get our community interacting between 
events.   
 
So if you have not visited our Facebook page 
yet, be sure to check it out and “Like It.”  There  
is no better way to stay up to date on community 
information, meet new people, and keeping 
in touch with your Spring Hill neighbors.   
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OUR DEEPEST 
SYMPATHY… 

 
To the family and friends of 
Velma M. (Koglin) Fischerkeller, 
formerly of Spring Hill, wife of 
the late Charles W., Sr., mother 
of Marion L. Pierce (William), 
Richard E. Fischerkeller 
(Joanne), and the late Charleen 
and Charles W. Fischerkeller, 
Jr.  She passed away on       
April 29th. 
 
To the family and friends of 
Ethel Tunney of Spring Hill, wife 
of late William Tunney; beloved 
mother of Patricia Cibrone and 
her husband Ross. She passed 
away on June 3rd.  
 
To the family and friends of 
Irene E. (Wunderly) Kollinger, 
formerly of Spring Hill, beloved 
wife of the late Robert W. 
Kollinger, and mother of Cara A. 
Kaminski (Richard), Lynn A. 
Dedousis (Konstantinos) and 
Robert W. Kollinger, Jr. (Sandy 
Mills).  She passed away on 
June 8th.  
 
To the family and friends of  
Dorothy Loraine (Miller) Lorenz, 
of Spring Hill,  wife of late 
Robert J. Lorenz Sr., mother of 
Elaine (Wayne) Barnes, Samuel 
(Colleen), Robert, Jr. (Theresa), 
and Tracey Alan Lorenz.  She 
passed away on June 17th.  
 
To the family and friends of 
Edward W. Preskar, Sr., of 
Spring Hill, husband of Carole 
(Carney) Preskar; father of 
Edward, Jr., Teresa (Randy 
Earl), Thomas (Dorothy), John 
and David Preskar.  He passed 
away on July 4th.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
To the family and friends if 
Victor F. Novak, husband of 
Thelma (Phillips) Novak.  He 
passed away on July 5th.  
 
To the family and friends of 
Mildred E. “Pinky” McGlothlin, of 
Troy Hill, beloved wife of John 
W. McGlothlin Sr., mother of 
Mary Ellen (Pat) Esquino, 
Helena and John W. McGlothlin, 
Jr.  She passed away on        
July 5th.  
 
To the family and friends of 
Albert “Al” Feitl, formerly of 
Spring Hill, father of Alan Feitl, 
Diane (Michael) McPoyle, Janet 
(Tom) Tritinger, Ron (Karen) 
Feitl, and Susan (Tom) Steele.  
He passed away on July 11th. 
 
To the family and friends of 
Frank D. Lynch, of the 
Northside, son of  Mary Ann 
(Juran) and the late Francis J. 
Lynch, Jr.,  husband of Carol 
Sinclair, father of Frank Lynch, 
Jr., Jennifer Reskovac and Jill 
Sendro. He passed away on 
August 2nd. 
 
To the family and friends of 
Hilda M. (Weber) Christmann of 
Spring Hill, wife of the late 
George W. Christmann, mother 
of George, Jr., Gregory E. 
(Kathy), Albert D. (Cindy), Carol 
Ann and Elaine M. Christmann.  
She passed away on August 9th. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with 
you during this time of mourning. 

 
 
COMMUNITY E-MAIL LIST 
 
If you would like to be placed on 
the community email list, please 
send your email address to  
 
contact@shcl.org 
 
 
 

 
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
 

 
 
Happy 50th Wedding 
Anniversary to Bob and June 
Gerstberger on August 18th.     
 
 
 

HOLY WISDOM FOOD 
BANK 

 
This vital ministry serves many 
in our community who are 
having hard times.  The food 
bank is not government-funded 
and depends upon donations 
and volunteers within Holy 
Wisdom parish and our 
community.  This means that 
the donations you make go 
directly to your neighbor, not 
anywhere else in the city.  
Please help your neighbors in 
need.   
 
ESB Bank has been collecting 
food and gift cards all year and 
will continue to do so.  Non-
perishable food items can be 
dropped off at the Bank during 
normal business hours.  Checks 
or gift cards can be sent to Holy 
Wisdom Food Pantry,  
1025 Haslage Avenue, 
Pittsburgh, PA 15212.  
 
The food bank at Holy Wisdom 
(St. Ambrose School) is held 
every third Tuesday of the 
month, from 10:00 AM to 12:00 
Noon.  To register for the food 
bank or to volunteer call 412-
231-1116. 
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LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 
 

My name is Tammy Waraks and I am happy to 
announce that I will be taking over as the new Editor 
for the Spring Hill / CityView Times Community 
Newsletter.  To give you a little background about 
myself, I moved to Spring Hill several years ago, and 
have been trying to be as active in the community as 
possible.  I have sat on the Board of Directors for 
Spring Hill Civic League since January of 2011.  My 
husband and I purchased his grandparents’ house, 
(Pete & Rose Kirin) who were long term residents of 
Spring Hill.  My husband and I also plan to be lifetime 
residents of Spring Hill and truly feel we are living in 
Northside’s secret nook community! 
 
I also manage the Spring Hill Civic Leagues 
Facebook page.  If you are on Facebook and have 
not “Liked” your community page, there is no time 
better than the present.  It is a great way to share 
information in-between newsletter publishing.  So, 
let’s see how many new “Likes” we can get before 
the next newsletter is published.     
 
On to the newsletter, this newsletter is the Spring 
Hill/ CityView community newsletter.  I encourage the 
community to actively participate and make 
suggestions to what you want to see in this 
newsletter.  I am open to suggestions, or ideas of 
anything you enjoy seeing in the newsletter or 
something you would like to see.  So, if you have a 
new neighbor who recently moved into our 
community, what a better way to welcome them by 
submitting their names.  Also, weddings, 
anniversaries, birthdays, special achievements, 
recipes, garden advice, household hints, church 
announcements, birth announcements, obituaries, 
memories of Spring Hill / CityView or anything else 
you can think of are welcome.       
I look forward to hearing a lot of input for the winter 
edition (December-February).  Please have your 
submissions to me by November 15th.  Submissions 
can be sent to: 
 
Spring Hill/Cityview Times                                                                                                          
P.O. Box 100167                                                                                                               
Pittsburgh, PA 15233 
 
Or 
 
SHCLeditor@hotmail.com 
 
 
 

 
 
 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 

 
 
I'm still looking for photos of the old spring. If you 
have any in your collections I'd appreciate having 
copies. If there are people in the picture please 
identify them. I'd also like to hear any stories you  
may have about the spring. You can send any 
picture to me via email (300 dpi.) or have a copy 
made and send it to me and I'll reimburse you. 
  
Many Thanks, 
Norb Nathanson                  norbnathan@gmail.com 
48 Saturday Cove Road 
Northport, ME 04849 
 
 

SPRING HILL GHOST STORIES 
 

 
 
Do you have a Ghost Story you would like to Share? 
Please email them to me.  I have been in many 
houses on Spring Hill and Troy Hill at yard and house 
sales.  Many times when I spoke to the people they 
have told me about Ghosts that live in their home.  I 
find them very interesting and would like to post your 
stories to this Spring Hill Newsletter.  If you would 
please email me your story at: 
 
jhurray@verizon.net 
 
I’m sure most folks would be interested to hear them 
as I am.  Also if you like Oldies 45RPM records 
please visit my web page at: 
 
http://mysite.verizon.net/jhurray/index.html 
 
Jim Hurray  
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VOTER PHOTO 

IDENTIFICATION 
INFORMATION 

 
Just a reminder this November 
when you go to the poll all 
voters will be required to show 
photo identification (ID). This 
year Pennsylvania House Bill 
934 was passed in the State 
House. A voter will be required 
to show an approved photo ID 
with their name, a photo of 
themselves and it must include 
an expiration date. 
 
Acceptable Voter IDs 
 
• Photo IDs issued by the U.S. 

Government or the 
Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania such as: 
o A Pennsylvania Driver’s 

License or non-drivers 
license photo ID (IDs are 
valid for voting purposes 
12 months past 
expiration date) 

o Valid U.S. passport 
o U.S. military ID – active 

duty and retired military 
(a military or veteran’s ID 
must designate an 
expiration date or 
designate that the 
expiration date is 
indefinite). Military 
dependents’ ID must 
contain an expiration 
date 
 

• Employee photo ID issued 
by Federal, PA, PA County 
or PA Municipal government 
 

• Photo ID cards from an 
accredited public or private 
Pennsylvania college, 
university, or seminary 

 
 

 
• Photo ID cards issued by a 

(licensed) Pennsylvania care 
facility, including long-term 
care facilities, assisted living 
residences or personal care 
homes.    

 
Obtaining an ID for voting if 
you do not have one 
 
If you are a registered voter and 
do not have one of these IDs, 
and require one for voting 
purposes, you are entitled to get 
one free of charge at a Penn 
DOT Driver License Center 
(DLC).                   
 
A registered voter can go down 
to the nearest DLC and 
complete an application for 
Initial Photo Identification Card 
(DL-54A).  HOWEVER, I would 
take a completed form with you 
to the DLC .  Forms can be 
downloaded off the internet at  
www.dmv.state.pa.us/pdotforms
/dl_forms/dl-54a.pdf  
 
Along with the completed form 
you need to take with you two 
forms of identification and two 
forms of residency.  One form of 
identification must be your 
Social Security Card along with 
one of the following: 
• Birth Certificate (Must be 

official with a raised seal) 
• Valid U. S. Passport 
• Certificate of U. S. 

Citizenship   
• Certificate of Naturalization 
Plus, you will also need to take 
along two forms of residency 
such as: 

• Lease agreement 
• Current utility bills 
• Mortgage documents 
• W-2 form  
• Tax records 

 
 

 
Absentee Ballots 
 
Applications for an Absentee 
Ballot are due to your County 
Board of Elections by October 
30th. And the completed ballots 
must be received by your 
County Board of Elections by 
November 2nd. 
 
On the application for an 
Absentee Ballot you need to list 
one of the two: 
• Last 4 digits of your Social 

Security # 
• Your Driver’s License # 
 
Your rights 
 
Nobody legally entitled to vote 
can be denied the right to do so 
even if you don’t have a photo 
ID. 
 
You may cast a provisional 
ballot, than you will have six 
days to provide your photo ID to 
your County Elections Office to 
have your ballot count.   
 
For Questions Contact  
Election Protection Hotline 
1-866-687-8683 or visit 
www.866OurVote.org  
The Vital Records Office is at 
708 Smithfield St. 
 
Submitted by: Bob Wilson 
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CITY OF PITTSBURGH 
COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
DARLENE M. HARRIS 

 
What a busy summer!  In May 
MeMe's Market opened on 
Walz Street.  Thanks to the 
dedication of Spring Hill Civic 
League and residents a very 
successful National Night Out 
was held in August.   

There’s a lot to look forward to 
this Fall, starting with the Fall 
Community Clean Up on 
October 13th.  Yes, it’s time to 
roll up our sleeves and 
participate in the October 
neighborhood Clean Up and 
relax and enjoy Spring Hill’s 
Halloween celebration on 
October 20th.   These are 
wonderful opportunities to 
reconnect with longtime 
neighbors and meet 
newcomers. 

My office continues to work 
towards remediating the 
situation of the church on 
Rhine Street.  In August the 
city’s BBI filed legal action 
against the owners.  

For Spring Hill to continue to 
improve it takes the 
involvement of its residents. 
Much time and energy goes 
into planning projects, 
throughout the year.   Please 
volunteer some of your time 
and talent to the 
neighborhood.  A good place 
to start is by attending Spring 
Hill Civic League’s next 
member meeting, on 
September 10th.   

I am pleased to announce that 
our Council District 1 website 
has a new look and we 
continue to improve upon its 
collection of district wide  

 

resources and links.  Please 
check it out and send your 
feedback:  
http://pittsburghpa.gov/district1/ 

As always feel free to contact 
my office, at anytime, if you 
have questions or concerns:  
412.255.2135, please note that 
my new email address is:   

darlene.harris@pittsburghpa.gov. 

Darlene M. Harris 

City Council President 
 
 

STATE REPRESENTIVE 
ADAM RAVENSTAHL 

 
www.pahouse.com/Ravenstahl 
 

New Grant Program 
Connects Students with 

High-demand 
Occupations 

 
Part of a recently enacted law 
allows the Pennsylvania 
Higher Education Assistance 
Agency (PHEAA) to provide 
grants to students seeking 
training and education in high-
demand occupations. 
Previously, PHEAA grants 
were only awarded to 
Pennsylvania residents 
enrolled in a two-year or four-
year degree program.  
 
The new Pennsylvania 
Targeted Industry Program 
(PA-TIP) targets courses of 
study that are at least 10 
weeks but less than two 
academic years in length in the 
energy, advanced materials 
and diversified manufacturing, 
and agriculture and food 
production fields. Courses 
within these fields are typically 
offered at community colleges 
and business, trade and  
 

technical schools. Additionally, 
the program assists students  
enrolled in programs of study 
that are not eligible for 
Pennsylvania State Grants. 
 
For more information and to 
see a complete list of eligible 
courses, please visit 
www.pheaa.org/funding-
opportunities, and then click on 
PA-TIP. 
 
The program provides grants 
up to the equivalent of the 
maximum State Grant award 
($4,348) or 75 percent of the 
student’s allowable cost, 
whichever is less. These 
grants can be used to cover 
costs such as tuition, fees, 
books and supplies, or they 
may be used as an 
educational expense 
allowance. 
 
The program is funded with $5 
million of PHEAA’s business 
earnings. The program will 
provide funding to qualified 
applicants on a first-come, 
first-served basis. 
 
Students interested in 
receiving an award must 
submit a Free Application for 
Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) 
and a PA-TIP student 
application. 
 
 
For more information, please 
visit PHEAA.org/PA-TIP, call 
800-692-7392 or email 
patip@pheaa.org. 
 
 
CONTACT: Bob Laylo 
House Democratic 
Communications Office 
Phone: 717-787-7895  
Fax: 717-783-6839 
Email: rlaylo@pahouse.net   
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“FALL PHOTO CONTEST” 

 

 
 
To promote our new Facebook page, we are 
hosting a Fall Photo Contest!  We would like to 
invite you to share your Spring Hill photos with 
us on Facebook or email them to us at 
SHCLeditor@hotmail.com and we will upload 
them for you.   
 
The photos must be taken of Spring Hill or from 
Spring Hill showing our spectacular view of the 
city.  This contest is open to all ages and the 
deadline for submission is November 15th.  The 
photo that gets the most likes will receive the 
recognition of their photo published in our 
upcoming “Winter Newsletter.”  We are excited 
to see Spring Hill through your eyes, so get 
clicking! 
 
*By submitting your photo, you are giving SHCL 
permission to share your photo online, or in 
printed form now, and for future promotional use. 

 
___________________________________ 

FALL PHOTO SUBMISSION INFO 
 

1. Name 
2. Photo Title 
3. Location Photo was taken 
4. Contact Info (will be notified if photo is 

selected) 
_______________________________________ 

Please include this information with all photo 
submissions via email or Facebook. 

 
Thank-you and Good Luck! 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

GREENWORKS COMMUNITY CLEAN-UP 
 

On June 14th volunteers from Alcoa held a 
community clean up for Spring Hill as part of 
their Green Works project.  In celebration of 
Arbor Day, Earth Day and World Environment 
Day, thousands of Alcoa employees worldwide 
volunteer to reduce their carbon footprint, 
recycle to save energy, and plant trees to 
replenish the environment from April 21 to June 
21, as part of Alcoa Foundation’s Green Works 
initiative. Many thanks to the Alcoa volunteers 
for their help in “redding” up the Spring Hill 
neighborhood. 
 

 
 
 

BE PART OF THE NEXT COMMUNITY 
CLEANUP 

 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 13TH 

STARTING AT 10 AM 
(see page 1 for details)  
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MEMORIAL DAY 
May 28, 2012 

 
Spring Hill’s Memorial Day Celebration was held to 
commemorate our veterans on a beautiful day at 
Brady Memorial Home on Southside Avenue.  It was 
attended by a large crowd of community members.  
The Color Guard and Firing Squad of American 
Legion Post 565 and VFW Post 7090 honored our 
deceased veterans by firing a 21 gun salute after 
which Taps were played. 
 
Pastor Pat Bonds of St. Michael and All Angel’s 
Lutheran Church gave the invocation and Johanna 
Leonard led us in singing The Star Spangled Banner. 
Council President Darlene Harris and Commander 
Bob Lynch were guest speakers.  We ended the 
commemoration with a benediction and the singing of 
America The Beautiful.  After the ceremony 
concluded, the gathering enjoyed grilled hotdogs and 
cold drinks before dispersing. 
 
Thank You to the many volunteers who assisted with 
set-up, food, and clean-up that day.  They included 
Mark Miller, Eileen Back, and the Civic League 
board.  Especially responsible for the day's success 
were Steve Brady and the staff of Brady Memorial 
Home.  A special thanks to Jim Hurray who 
photographed the event.   
 
Thank You to Bob Lynch and the men and women of 
American Legion Post 565 and VFW post 7090 for 
their faithful participation in our annual 
commemoration.  They truly make our ceremony 
special and go to each of the war monuments in our 
community every Memorial Day to properly 
commemorate their fallen comrades. 
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NATIONAL NIGHT OUT 
August 7, 2012 

 
On the evening of August 7th the Spring Hill 
community participated in its’ fourth National Night 
Out festival at the Rockledge Street lot.  National 
Night Out is a crime and drug prevention event.   
 
Chief of Police Nate Harper, Officer Forest Hodges, 
members of the Pittsburgh Police Motorcycle Unit, 
and City Council President Darlene Harris were 
present to talk with community members about their 
concerns, and crime prevention tips were available at 
the Spring Hill Civic League table.  The Carnegie 
Library of Pittsburgh and Sky Vue Terrace were also 
participants.  The kids played games and were 
entertained by the Moonwalk and Balloon Sculptor.   
 
Thanks to all who made this event possible including 
The Pittsburgh Department of Parks and Recreation, 
the Pittsburgh Bureau of Police, Council President 
Darlene Harris, Mark Miller, Shawn Herzer, Lois and 
Jim Hurray, and the SHCL board members. 
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ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 
 
Taize Service-Sunday, September 23rd at 6 pm at St. Michael and All Angels' 
You are invited to attend another Taize service to be held at St. Michael's. Taize is a time of prayer, singing and 
self-meditation. All are welcome-bring a friend and come meet some new ones.  
  
  
St. Michael's on Spring Garden is collecting donations of household items, small appliances, toys, clothes and 
furniture. Call the church office to drop off your items or call Jon Harangozo at 412 322-2102 to have them 
picked up. Clean out your garage, attic and cupboards. Also, get your friends and neighbors to do the same and 
donate their items to a great cause. The rummage sale is held in the spring, watch for more information on the 
sale in the next issue. 
  
 
 St. Michael's is in need of a refrigerator, if you have one that still works and don't need we will gladly come &   
 pick it up. Call Jon Harangozo at 412 322-2102   
 
  
St. Michael's will be holding a Rent-A-Space will be held on Saturday, November 3rd from 9am - ? to sell your 
own items. Tables are $15 or 2 for $25. Please contact Jon Harangozo @ 412 322-2102 for more information 
and to rent a table. 
 

Any general questions contact: 
Terri  412 231-2183 

Tuesday and Wednesday 9- 2pm 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

NORTHSIDE (CITIPARKS) FARMER’S MARKET 

 
 

The North Side Farmer’s Market 
 is located on  

Cedar Avenue between East Ohio Street and across from Allegheny General Hospital    
The hours are 

 Fridays, from 3:30 to 7:30 PM 
 May 18th to November 16th.     



 
 

September-October-November 2012                                                                                                        Page 13 
 
 

WHOLEY’S TO HOST 100TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
 

A Special Thank You to Wholey’s Customers 
Celebratory Weekend Event Scheduled for September 2012 

 
 

For Immediate Release 
 

Pittsburgh, PA – August 9, 2012 – Robert Wholey & Co., Inc. is thrilled to announce 
its centennial celebration marking 100 years of business. To honor this milestone, 
Wholey’s is inviting all of Pittsburgh to a weekend festival September 21, 22 & 23, 
2012. Each day from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., family friendly events will take place at the 
Wholey’s store located in Pittsburgh’s historic Strip District – 1711 Penn Ave. 
Entertainment will include live music, magic acts, stilt walkers, balloon art, face 
painting, contests, free samples, and cooking demonstrations. 

 
Saturday, September 22 at 1 p.m. Pittsburgh’s Mayor Ravenstahl will issue a 
proclamation to congratulate the Wholey family and to unveil 17th St. as the newly 
named ‘Wholey Way.’ 

 
Event Details 
What: Wholey’s 100th Anniversary Celebration Event 
Who: Pittsburgh is invited 
Where: Wholey’s store – 1711 Penn Ave in the Strip District 
When: September 21, 22 & 23. Events planned from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 
 

 
 
ROBERT WHOLEY & CO., INC. (www.Wholey.com) is a family owned market that strives to offer 
way more than your typical grocery store. Each day, every effort is made to provide customers with a 
memorable Wholey’s experience. 
 
Wholey’s was established in 1912 as a small store in McKees Rocks selling mainly butter and eggs. 
Over the years, Wholey’s has expanded its product line offering fresh seafood, meats, poultry and 
produce. Currently located in the heart of Pittsburgh’s historic Strip District, Wholey’s has stayed 
committed to providing both great products and unbeatable service. 
 
From day one, the Robert Wholey & Co., Inc. motto has always remained true – “Our mission is to 
create happy customers by selling the freshest products at the best prices in a friendly, fun 
atmosphere!” 
 
 
 
 

 
Robert Wholey & Co., Inc. 

1711 Penn Avenue • Pittsburgh, PA 15222 • 412-261-8070 • Fax: 412-261-4834 • www.Wholey.com 
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KIDS CORNER 

 
S W H S E M U T S O C H 
G E A Z L V B Y M K U A 
N O L C A I N X S T J R 
I D L P S H Q E P E R V 
V F O K P J V S U N F E 
I Q W R D A Y K O O P S 
G M E B E R L C V B G T 
S C E L G E K A R W Z I 
K U N Z S W C I D E R L 
N F A D V F S T O I V A 
A K P N Y K P E H J Q H 
H X H T W N I K P M U P 
T B O L L A F X G Y E M 

 
                                  APPLES                       FALL                              PUMPKIN 

                                  BRISK                          HALLOWEEN                RAKE 

                                  CIDER                          HARVEST                     SPOOKY 

                                  COSTUMES                 LEAVES                        THANKSGIVING 
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2012 SPRING HILL CIVIC LEAGUE HALLOWEEN DONATION 
 
The Spring Hill Civic League will hold its annual Halloween Parade for children, ages 1-12, on Saturday, October 
20th.  Your donations help us fund the Parade and treats that we give the participating children.  Please support 
the parade! 
 
 The membership drive will begin again in December and last through the early part of next year.  Envelopes 
will be attached to the next issue of the newsletter (December-January-February) to help the collection. 
 
Halloween donations (in addition to registration for the parade) are being collected now.  If you wish to donate 
to Spring Hill’s Halloween event please use the Halloween Donation form below.  The envelope attached to the 
back of the newsletter can be used for your donation. If you have children you wish to register for the parade 
please use the Halloween Parade Registration form.   
 
We rely on your donations to help buy the treats for the kids in the parade.  Thank you for your support!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

HALLOWEEN DONATION 
Use this form if you wish to donate but do not have children attending the parade. 

 
 
 
 
NAME____________________________________________________________        DATE_____________ 
 
 
ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
HALLOWEEN DONATION AMOUNT__________________________    
 
 
Make checks payable to the Spring Hill Civic League.  Use the envelope or mail to SHCL Halloween, P.O. Box 
100167, Pittsburgh, PA  15233.  You can also turn the form in to SHCL board members, or at the General 
Meetings. 
 



 
 

                                                                                                          
September-October-November 2012                                                                                        Page 16 

 
HALLOWEEN PARADE 

 
The Spring Hill Civic League will hold its annual Halloween Parade for children, 
ages 1-12, on Saturday, October 20th.  The parade will assemble at Brady 
Memorial Home and proceed to the Rockledge Street lot where costumes will be 

judged and prizes awarded on the following categories: Prettiest, Cutest, Funniest, Scariest, and Most 
Original.  Treat bags will be distributed after the judging takes place.  Please fill out the registration 
form below with your payment and return it by October 6th.  Sign-in on the day of the parade will start 
at 11:00 AM at Brady Memorial Home.  Parents or responsible adults will be given a ticket for each 
child registered to redeem for their treat bag at the Rockledge Street lot.  The parade will start 
promptly at 11:30 AM.  Please make sure you sign-in your registered children before 11:15 AM.  
 

RULES 
1. Children must be registered.  On the day of the parade they must be signed-in and 

accompanied by a parent or responsible adult for the ENTIRE event to participate. 
2. Fill out the registration form below & return.  It is DUE by October 6th.  NO REGISTRATION 

FORMS WILL BE ACCEPTED ON THE DAY OF THE EVENT.  There will be no exceptions.  
3. If you have registered but cannot attend the parade, you may come to the parade registration 

table at Brady Memorial Home from 11:00 – 11:30 AM ONLY to get your tickets and pick up 
your children’s treat bags at the Rockledge Street lot.  Bags will not be held after the parade for 
anyone. 

4. COST:  $5.00 per child to a maximum of $20.00 a family.   
 

HALLOWEEN PARADE REGISTRATION 

AGES 1 TO 12 

SIGN-IN 11 AM, PARADE STARTS PROMPTLY 

AT 11:30 

Cost: $5.00/Child to a maximum of $20.00/family 
 

PARENT OR GUARDIAN NAME  _________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS  _______________________________________________________________________________   
 
PHONE __________________________ 
 
TOTAL NUMBER OF CHILDREN   
          _______________ 
CHILDREN ‘S  NAMES/AGES  ___________________________________________________/________                           
                                                            ___________________________________________________/_________ 
                                                            ___________________________________________________/_________ 
                                                            __________________________________________________/__________ 
  AMOUNT REMITTED: ___________________ 
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Please return by October 6, 2012. 
 
Mail to:  SHCL Halloween Registration                 Forms and donations can also be turned in to                                                      
P.O. Box 100167                                            SHCL board members, or at the 
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15233                                               General Meetings on Sept. 10th and Oct. 1st. 
 

The envelope attached to the back of the newsletter can be used to mail in your 

registration. 
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